Bev Facey  Council March 2017

Attendees:	1 School Trustee: Trina Boymook
		4 Staff: Trudi Williamson, Rita Lal, Paul Pallister, Sharon Gach
13 Families represented: Carol Reivonen,  Michelle Dugan, Lisa Clamp, Susan Ballash, Sherri Kaldenhoven, Sheryl Price, Sandy Stor, Susan Ballash, Dorothy Lupul, Beverly Kotun, Leah Hesson, Renee Ascasibar, Rhonda Black
3 Students represented: Kayla Hauge, Jordinn Hilkewich, Madeline Zurock
		

Call to order @ 6:30 pm – Round Table Introductions

Approval on February , 2017 minutes:
Update to February, 2017 minutes: Michelle Dugan did not attend the February COSC meeting
Motion: 1. Lisa Clamp 2. Michelle Dugan  Motion Carried

Ongoing Business:
Paul Pallister answered numerous questions to the attendance policy. 
 He advised that if a student is marked absent because of a school sporting event, the parent portal should be marked as “FT”.
Lates: If the student is 25 minutes or more late, they will be marked as absent.  The will find out from the parent if it is an excusable late or not.  If it is under 25 minutes it will be marked as a parent aware late (if the parent is aware).  
Why:  Paul answered more questions about why he has implemented a new attendance policy.  He explained it is due to the number of lates and absences last year.  All information can be found on the website and old minutes.
Is this a new policy?  Paul explained that it did exist but wasn’t really enforced like administration is now. 
Repercussions: Details are on the Bev Facey website.  For example, a 4th late will result in a study hall.  Counselling will be set up for students to help them if it is a constant thing.  Please see Bev Facey website for exact details. 
The students in attendance provided feedback on the new attendance policy and they think it’s a good thing.
Has administration given any thought to rewarding students for perfect attendance?  Paul replied that there has been some thought into that but nothing right now.
Will tests/essays that run late into the next class effect the student?  (ie will they be marked late for the next class?).  Paul answered “no”. 

New Business:
1. Facey Newsletter:  There have been 4 newsletters sent out via email.  They are being distributed via Mail Chimp.  Please see the Bev Facey website to subscribe:
“Canadian Anti-Spam Legislation Email Signup Required
To ensure EIPS continues to comply with the Canadian Anti-Spam Legislation, we require parents/guardians to subscribe/unsubscribe for emails—those who don't subscribe will not receive important updates about school or Division events, activities, etc. If you haven't already subscribed, visit www.eips.ca/contact/synrevoice. Please note that even if you are not subscribed, you will continue to receive emergency messages and school fee-related information.”
2. Student Fees:
Paul asked parents what they expected from school fees.  Parents replied that as long as they know what they are paying for and there transparency they are happy.  Fees are outlined in the registration guide on the website.  Paul advised that he has asked for a detailed budget from all program heads going forward.  

Paul asked how parents felt about school sponsorship in schools.  Parents replied that if the School Board finds out that schools are receiving money from outside sources, they will take money out of our budget.  There was also talk that sponsorship can cause inequities between schools.  On the other side of the coin, some parents thought that if the students benefited directly from the sponsorship it was a good thing.
Trina spoke to this and said that the Provincial Budget is coming out on March 16/17 and fees and budget allocations will be approved at the Board’s April 20th board meeting.  Over the past years, we have used reserves to make up short falls in the operating budget.  They will not be able to do so for 17/18 budget.  The Board has been working on a plan to reduce cost with the intent to protect the classroom. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]On March 2/17, the government gave fist reading to Bill 1 Act to Reduce School Fees.  There are two specific fees that are being eliminated.  Transportation fees charged for students who attend their designated school that live more than 2.4 km from the school and Instructional Supplies and Material fees.  EIPS doesn’t charge a fee for those students who attend their designated school and live more than 2.4 km away.  EIPS Learning Resource Fees do fall under Bill 1.  If Bill 1 is passed, the Learning Resource fee will be eliminated.  Currently the Learning Resource fee for ECS is $25, Elementary $50, Junior High $55 and High School $120.  Information on how the government will offset the elimination of these fees will not be known until the budget is tables on March 16/17.  

Reports:
1. Students: 
The students had a question to Paul.  Were after school exams cancelled?  Paul said it is now the teacher’s responsibility on how they want to deal with it.  The teacher needs to supervise the process and needs to be available to deal with it.

Wake-a-thon:  only 120 students attended this year but $3,000 was raised to donate to the charity called “We”.
The students spoke about FLI and how it benefits the school.  They organize various school activities and provide leadership in the school and the community. They have a concern about the lack of participation within the student body and will have to come up with a way of dealing with it.  The parents offered a few suggestions.  

2. Administration
Open House: Was well attended and a success.
PTS Interviews:  Will happen March 22/17 5:30 – 8:30.  Paul asked if the gym was a good place and parents said yes.
Paul asked if parents would like a resource officer to come talk about the fentanyl crisis and possibly vaping.  There was a positive response.  More information to come. 
3. Trustee:

Trina  - The public open houses for the Sherwood Park Boundary review were help February 8/17 and February 16/17.  The Board will be reviewing the feedback early April.  The dates for the next round of public consultations will be held April 19/17 & April 25/17.  The deadline for Boundary Exemption is April 7/17.  Please ensure that you have your submissions by the deadline.  No late submissions will be accepted.  The Ministik School Closure will be decided at the March 16/17 Board meeting. 

Adjourned @ 8:17 pm
Next Meeting April 18/17

